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October 4, 2018 NC Board of Pharmacy

North Carolina Board of Pharmacy
6015 Farrington Rd Suite 201
Chapel Hill, NC 27517

Re:  RXQ issuance of voluntary recall — notification to state boards — license no. 1405,
located at 340 West State Street, Unit 9, Athens, OH 45701

To whom it may concern,

This letter is to notify the North Carolina Board of Pharmacy of RXQ Compounding, LLC’s
decision to issue a voluntary recall of 1 lot of RXQ’s Lidocaine 1% and Epinephrine 1:100,000
50mL Vial (MDV) product shipped between 06/22/2018 to 09/05/2018. The product is being
recalled because the product may produce sub therapeutic levels of numbing when used
subcutaneously or topically. This recall has been initiated due to faulty laboratory testing results
provided by Eagle Analytical Services, Houston, TX. Eagle Analytical Services tested the
product in question and the end product testing data provided to RXQ was inaccurate.

This recall is being conducted in an abundance of caution, as at this time, there have been no
customer complaints or reports of adverse events. This recall is also being conducted with the
knowledge of FDA.

For addition questions or information, please contact Allison Scardina, Executive Assistant, at
740-331-4245 or allison.scardina@rxqcompounding.com.

Sincerely, /
o

Edward Zatta, RPh

Chief Executive Officer

340 West State Street, Unit 9
Athens, OH 45701

Phone (866) 280-0031

Fax (740) 854-1029
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